
 
 
February 21, 2023 
 
 
Deborah Levi 
Director of Special Litigation 
Maryland Office of the Public Defender 
   
RE: Maryland Public Information Act Request 
 
Dear Ms. Levi:  
 
The Community College of Baltimore County (CCBC) received your request for 
certain records under the Maryland Public Information Act (PIA), Annotated 
Code of Maryland, General Provisions Article (GP), §4-101 et seq., on behalf of 
the Maryland Office of the Public Defender.  In particular, you seek information 
specific to our Department of Public Safety.  All information that is publicly 
available is included in the associated spreadsheet.   
 
Under the PIA, you are entitled to an administrative review of this decision to the 
Public Access Ombudsman pursuant to GP §4-1B-01, et seq. You may also seek 
judicial review of this denial under GP §4-362. If requested, such review will be 
conducted in accordance with Maryland state law. 
 
Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions at 
tashby@ccbcmd.edu or via phone at 443.840.3098. 
 
With best regards, 

 
Tracy E. Ashby, Esq. 
General Counsel  
Community College of Baltimore County 
 
 


